

West Melton Bowling Club Newsletter

15th January 2024

Main sewage connection work – starting today

Mike Leigh reports:

"Selwyn District Council (SDC) have a contractor on site trenching behind the rugby club for our pending sewer connection. They are expecting to have our sewer line connected in 10 working days.

I am not sure how this will impact on access in and out of our carpark, but at this point I think additional care needs to be taken by all in this area.

SDC have a second contract for the refurbishment the 2 storm water soak pits and seal in the carpark. I'm not sure of the time frame for this.

I have organized a port-aloo for the duration of the work as we have a busy schedule of bowls coming up..

It's all very exciting, as this work should finally allow our toilets to function properly, solve the repeat flooding of our carpark and give the carpark a fresh surface. However we have to put up with this work until it is completed."

Coming events:

January			
Tues 16th	6pm	Ladies Club night	
Wed 17th	6pm	Mens Club night R2 Mens Pairs	
Thur 18th	1.30pm	Club Mixed Roll-up	
Sat 20th	9.00am	Mens AC Eights R1	See board for teams & venues
	9.00am	Under 5 Fours R1	as above
	1.00pm	Club Super Pairs R 1 & 2	
Mon 22nd	6.00pm	Coaching with Ron McNicholl	
Tues 23rd	9.30am	Over 60's Sevens R2	As above
	6pm	Ladies Club night	

Wed 24th	6pm	Mens Club night – Pairs	
Thu 25th	1.30pm	Club Mixed Roll up	
	6pm	Under 5's Pairs R1	See board for teams & venues
Sat 27th	9am	AC Eights R1	As above
	9am	Under 5s Fours R1	As above
	1pm	Club Super Pairs	See Board for teams

For more details, information & club bowls cancellations - go to the WMBC website www.westmeltonbowlingclub.com

For cancellations of interclub bowling due to weather conditions; Bowls Canterbury Info Line 03 3512225 or the Bowls Canterbury Facebook page.

Community Quiz night - Friday March 1st 2024 WMBC rooms

Encourage your extended family & friends to book a table of 6 for the night -\$120 or individual seats \$20.

Well done to the 3 lady members who along with their partners have booked the first table. You can do the same.

This is a fund-raiser for the club, open to the West Melton public & needs your support.

Contact Alastair – contact details below.

Club Beanies

The Club is considering adopting official club beanies for members to wear on cold mornings or evenings especially when playing interclub.

These will be sold at Burkey's Bar similar to the current sale of club hats & caps. Unsure of cost/beanie currently.

A graphic of the item will be on the club noticeboard. So that we can get an idea of likely demand please indicate on the form whether you would be interested in purchasing one.

Please send items for the newsletter to:

Alastair Wilson 027 222 1827 alastairkwilson@gmail.com